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	ALLEGATIONS OF ABUSE AGAINST STAFF AND VOLUNTEERS 

(GENERAL CONSIDERATIONS)

	Initial Consideration of Allegation

There are three strands in the consideration:

· police investigation of a possible criminal offence

· social care enquiries/assessment about whether a child is in need of protection or services

· consideration of disciplinary action 

The Local Authority Designated Officer (LADO) and senior manager should consider whether further details are needed and whether the allegation is demonstrably false or unfounded, taking care to ensure there is no confusion.  
Strategy Discussion

If cause to suspect a child is suffering or is likely to suffer significant harm or a criminal offence might have been committed, the LADO should contact social care and/or police and ask for an immediate strategy discussion to decide on appropriate action. 
A strategy discussion may be a meeting or telephone discussion. It will usually include the LADO, social worker and his/her manager, police, designated senior manager, HR, and a representative of any providing agency if appropriate. Other agencies involved may include Health or OFSTED.   

The discussion should decide whether there should be a police investigation and/or social care enquiries, and whether a disciplinary investigation can be held in parallel. It should consider support for the child and member of staff/volunteer, and possible media interest.  

Sharing Information for Disciplinary Purposes

Police and social care should inform the employer of the outcome of any enquiries and provide any relevant information for disciplinary or suitability purposes.  

	Record Keeping

A clear and comprehensive summary of the case should be kept on a member of staff/volunteer’s confidential personnel file/central record and he/she provided with a copy. The record should include details of how the allegation was followed up and resolved, decisions reached and the action taken. It should be kept at least until the person reaches normal retirement age or for 10 years if longer. 

Unfounded and False Allegations

If demonstrably false, the LADO should refer the matter to social care to determine whether the child is in need of services, or might have been abused by someone else. However, if the allegation was considered to be malicious, for example by the parent or a colleague, then the police should be asked to consider what action may be appropriate. If a child makes a malicious allegation, then the LADO and school or unit manager will discuss what sanction may be appropriate.
Referral to Barring Lists or Regulatory Body

If the allegation is substantiated and the employer ceases to use the member of staff/volunteer’s services, or the member of staff/volunteer withdraws his/her services e.g. resigns, the LADO and designated senior manager should discuss referral to the Independent Safeguarding Authority (ISA) and any professional regulatory body. Any referral should be submitted within 1 month.  

Learning Lessons

A final strategy discussion should be held to ensure all tasks are complete and, where appropriate, agree an action plan based on lessons learnt. The designated senior manager and LADO should review the case to decide whether improvements can be made to the organisation’s procedures or practice.
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